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CITY OF PORT ST. LUCIE 

Infrastructure Surtax Citizens Oversight Committee 

121 S.W. Port St Lucie Boulevard• Port St. Lucie, FL 34984-5099 • 772-871-5163 

December 9, 2019 

Honorable Members of the City of Port St. Lucie City Council 

- Mayor Gregory J. Oravec,
- Vice Chairman Shannon Martin,
- Councilwoman Stephanie Morgan, District One,
- Councilman John Carvelli, District Two,
- Councilwoman Jolien Caraballo, District Four:

This cover letter and attached report to the Port St. Lucie City Council is intended 

to fulfill the requirements of Section 4A of Resolution 18-R95, to prepare an 

annual report to the City Council regarding: 

1. Whether City's expenditure of Surtax proceeds for the fiscal year was

consistent with the requirements of Section 212.055(2), Florida Statutes,

and the ballot language approved by the voters; and

2. Whether the City's expenditure of Surtax proceeds for the fiscal year was

consistent with City Ordinance 18-50.

This letter and report confirms that during the first year that surtax proceeds were 

available to the City, the Infrastructure Surtax Citizens Oversight Committee was 

provided all appropriate documents, plans, budgets, designs, permits (or permit 

applications), reports, photographs, presentations or other materials to 

sufficiently determine the status of projects the City undertook as part of the City 

Council adopted Ten-Year Sales Tax Plan. 

The Infrastructure Surtax Citizens Oversight Committee finds and affirms that 

based upon the materials presented in this report that: 

• The City of Port St. Lucie has expended Surtax proceeds in FY 2018-2019

consistent with Section 212.055(2), Florida Statutes and consistent with

the ballot language in St. Lucie County Ordinance No. 18-004 wherein the

language that appeared on the November 2018 ballot; and

• The City of Port St. Lucie has expended Surtax proceeds in FY 2018-2019

consistent with the Council approved City of Port St. Lucie 2018 Sales Tax
Referendum Ten-Year Plan.

BETTER ROADS, 

MORE SIDEWALKS, 

AND CLEANER RIVERS. 



On behalf of the members of the City of Port St. Lucie Infrastructure Surtax Citizens 

Oversight Committee, we are pleased to submit this report and appreciate the 

confidence the City Council has in the oversight role provided through the efforts 

of this committee. 

Regards, 

�1�
Kenneth Kroll, Chairman 

Infrastructure Surtax Citizens Oversight Committee 


